MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday, October 31st, 2017 at 7:30 at the Rose Hill Community Centre 
Those in Attendance
Colin Sharp




Chair
Ian Matten




President and Trustee

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer

Colin Cavey




Committee member
Theresa Gurl




Committee member

Devendra Khimding



Committee member

Nick Van Hear



Committee member

Anne Roberts



Acting Secretary

   1.
Apologies.  Paul Wavell, Lorin Watt.
   2.
Minutes of the meeting held October 2nd, 2017 were read and agreed.
   3.       Matters Arising.

a.   Toilet Door.  Arnold and Phil Hart to progress.
b.   Plot markers. The slates acquired will be assessed for suitability. Paul will progress.
4.
Financial state.  The Treasurer briefed the Committee on the challenges 
ahead. The aim of the Association is to maintain a certain level of funds for 
contingencies and achieve break even, once £500.00 has been invested in 
the Capital Replacement Pot. There is a one off charge expected this coming 
year for tree felling of £450.00 which, if it comes to fruition, is predicted to 
leave a loss of £300.00 in the year ahead.  To fund such a charge in a year 
would require a rent increase of about 4.00 per full plot, however, the 
Committee, based on historic data believes that this one off cost can be 
spread over more than one year.  Additionally, the equipment spend is not 
likely to be as high next year as so many repairs and 
replacements have 
been undertaken this year.  Another factor is that the OCC ground rent will 
be reviewed in 2019 for implementation in 2020 and it is likely to rise.  
Seven years ago, when the process last took place, the Committee 
recommended an increase in rent in 2011 and 2012 to cushion the blow.   
Based on these factors, the Committee agreed to propose to the AGM a rent 
increase of a 
minimum of £1.00, which will allow the effect of the tree work 
to be spread over a couple of years, as well as 
cushioning any OCC increase 
in three years time.  
5.   
Working morning. Around 24 members attended the working morning on 22 October, meaning that all the sycamores at the top of the site were removed. Andrew will treat the stumps with Roundup. Another working morning will be needed in the New Year for installing the wire fence on the Glebe.  Colin Cavey undertook to try to obtain scaffolding poles for the work on the lower car park.
   6.       Waiting list.  No report
   7.
Trees. A quote of £450 plus VAT has been received from OCC for cutting the four sycamores and an ash tree on within the OCC boundary on the Glebe to a height of 5.2 metres.  A decision will need to be made whether or not to complete this work, or to wait for high winds to bring them down.
8. 
Website. Presentation of the website is much improved. 1,049 people have visited it so far this year and some requests for plots have been received via the website.

 9.
AGM  

Two nominations had been received for trustees, six for the five Committee places and existing incumbents for the Treasurer, Lettings Secretary and Secretary.  There was no nomination for the Chair, but Colin confirmed that he would not be standing.  The Committee discussed several options as to the way ahead.  The Chair reminded the Committee that if there was a volunteer for Chair, could be co-opted on to the Committee and then undertake the role as Acting Chair until such time as the position was confirmed at an AGM.

 10.
AOB.  

· Andrew fixed the tractor by mending the clutch.  The battery should be removed before it goes into hibernation
· The strimmer works intermittently, possibly because inexperienced members flooded it with oil or the air filter might be blocked. Andrew and Ian will investigate

· Mr Khimding will make sure the manholes are completed.
· The Chair will inspect unworked plots and contact members as necessary
· The Chair gave a vote of thanks to Phil Hart for his time on the Committee, and to Andrew Benfield and Ian Matten who are standing down as Trustees for their work.  He also thanked the Committee for all their work during his tenure as Chairman.

· The Committee thanked Anne for standing in to take the minutes.
Next meeting.  11 December 2017 @ 7:30 pm in the Rosehill Community Centre
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